

PSCA Meeting Minutes

Thursday, May 24th, 2018

Location:

- Conference Call

Call to Order:

- The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by *Ricky*

Roll Call:

- *Ricky Fung-a-Fat*
- *Wes Russum*
- *Andy Kireta*
- *Sandy Wilhelm*
- *Brent Hoover*
- *Mike Brendle (Buffer Creek)*

Previous Meeting Minutes:

- The *April 2018* meeting *Minutes* were emailed to *Board* members prior to the meeting.
- *Andy* motioned to accept the *April Minutes*, the motion was seconded by *Wes* with all parties in favor.

Treasurer's Report:

- Copies of the *Treasurer's Report* was emailed to the *Board* members prior to the meeting.
- *Sandy* motioned to accept the *Treasurer's Report*, the motion was seconded by *Brent* with all parties in favor.

Old Business:

- 2018 state shoot update
 - Concurrent trophies have arrived at *Buffer Creek*.
 - *Mike* mentioned that *Buffer Creek* has been awarded 1 of 10 *State Shoot Grants* from the *NSCA* in the amount of \$2,000. The grants is awarded by the *NSCA* to be used to promote shooter enjoyment at *State Shoots*. *Mike* asked if anyone has any suggestions on what the money could be used for, to please email him.
 - Work is under way at *Buffer Creek* to extend the current pavilion with a new concrete slab to be poured over the weekend. The extended pavilion will accommodate 250 people.
 - 500 tons of stone has been delivered and will be used to improve the paths around the course.
 - At last check there were 149 shooter pre-registered.
- *Ricky* will check up on the progress of the medals for the *State Shoot*.
- Prior to the meeting, *Ricky* emailed members a proposal for tee-shirts for the shooters at this year's *SCTP PA State Shoot*. *Wes* motioned that the *PSCA*

PSCA Meeting Minutes Thursday, May 24th, 2018

sponsor the tee-shirts based on the quote provided. Motion was seconded by *Andy* with all parties in favor.

New Business:

- Prior to the meeting, *Ricky* emailed members a proposal for the split of *PSCA* added money for this year's *State Shoot*. After some discussion it was determined that the *PSCA* money would be disbursed in the following manner:
 - HOA – \$500
 - Runner-Up – \$400
 - Classes (Master – E)
 - 1st – \$300
 - 2nd – \$250
 - 3rd – \$200
 - 4th – \$150
 - 5th – \$100

Mike motioned that the suggested split be used for this year's *State Shoot*. Motion was seconded by *Brent* with all parties in favor. *Ricky* will create a flyer for the disbursement and post it on [ShotGunWorld](#), as well as send it out to the *PSCA Board* and *Mike* so that it can be included in the *State Shoot* information packets.

Schedule Next Meeting:

- The *June* meeting was scheduled for *Friday, June 15th*.
- Motion to adjourn by *Sandy*, seconded by *Andy* with all parties in favor.
- Meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM.